AQUATICS ADVISORY COMMITTEE REPORT

REGULAR MEETING
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 13, 2014, AT 1:30 P.M.

A regular meeting of the Aquatics Advisory Committee (AAC) was called to order by
the Chairman, Joan R. (Jo) Jones, at 1:30 p.m. on Thursday, November 13, 2014, in
the Board Room at Gateway Complex.

Present, in addition to the Chairman, were Dale O. Reynolds, Secretary, Susie L.
Chiang, Norman L. Gorsuch, Marilyn Mansfield, Judith L. Morton, Brian K. Stack, and
Melvin N. Wall, GRF Board representative and ex-officio member. Also atiending were
Diane C. Guilfoy, President, GRF; and Jeffrey P. Matheson, Director, Resident
Services.

The report of the Committee’s meeting held on October 9, 2014, was approved as
presented.

The Chairman nominated Mrs. Morton to serve as Vice Chairman of the Committee.

A motion was made and seconded to accept the nomination of Judith L.
Morton as the Committee’s Vice Chairman. A vote on the motion was
taken, and the motion CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

Mr. Reynolds presented the pool numbers as of October 2014. |t was noted that poo!
attendance for all pools was up 11.60% for the month of October. Dollar pool was up
18.86%, Hillside pool was up 18.33%, and Del Valle pool was up 7.26%. Attendance
for all pools in October 2014 was up 6.50% over October 2013. It was also noted that
the pools are on an annual rate to exceed 108,000 based upon 10 months of data. If
this happens, use for all pools will exceed the 98,744 attendance figure for the year
ending December 2013.

Mr. Stack also gave an update on the progress of implementing the “Swimming Saves
Lives” program. The program is due to start in January 2015. The Rossmoor News
will provide information regarding the program and instructions to sign up for lessons.
Sign-ups will determine the number of instructors needed. The Masters Swim Club will
provide private instructors for each resident. Rossmoor is the first senior community in
the United States fo implement this program. A national swim magazine will be
providing this information.

Mr. Matheson reported that the Joint Subcommittee of the Aquatics Ad\nsory and
Fitness Center Advisory Committees met for the first time on October 14" Primary
topics were guest use and controlled access. A second meeting will be held on
Thursday, November 20, at 1:00 p.m. in the Vista Room at Hillside Clubhouse.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:26 p.m.
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The next meeting of the AAC will be held on Thursday, January 8, 2015, at 1:30 p.m. Next
in the Board Room at Gateway Complex. Meeting
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Joan R-Jones, Chairman
Aquatics Advisory Committee
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